It’s been a long time since we had church. Some folks are becoming restless. Some want “parking lot church” and some would like a “live stream,” and some would like things to stay just as they are. The likelihood that we have “safe” in-person worship this Fall, or even next Spring remains an open question. The number of Covid-19 cases continue rise. A vaccine seems months away and once it is developed it is unlikely that we will have 350 million doses of the vaccine available immediately.
	
In the last few weeks we have had some struggles with the Radio Broadcast. First of all, workers at Bethany House cut our phone line and we did not know about it. When we pushed the button to send the service on Sunday morning, nothing happened. The radio station chose to fill the time slot re-playing some sports programing. Last week we had a repeat of the Pastor Lou’s sermon from September 27, again a button was pushed and what came up was not what was expected. KLWN did broadcast the correct service on Sunday afternoon at 1:00.
	
So, we have confusion and consternation, pandemic fatigue, and a desperate need to worship. The Re-Opening Task Force has discussed lots of different options and in deference to Pastor Alvestad have decided to allow him to take the lead in re-opening his way with his style.
	
Because there is a need for a community worship experience the Re-opening Task Force will be looking at worship options in conversation with Pastor Alvestad to see if we can do Worship at Trinity as a community.
	
Pastor Alvestad likes live streaming so we will be looking at a combination of live streaming and the radio broadcast and see if we can make that happen, perhaps before Pastor Alvestad gets here.
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As your pastoral care pastor, I want you to know that I too am suffering from lack of community worship. I’m a Sunday morning junkie. I love seeing the people, I love the liturgy, I love the hymns, and I love the Eucharist. I miss them all. I beg you to be patient as we continue together to do the fantastic job that you’ve done to continue to be the church in this place and at this time.
	
Please watch for announcements as your Re-opening Task Force, in conversation with your new pastor, plans the days ahead as we continue this transition.

Blessings,
Michael
